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leasant Ridge Montessori







Local School Decision Making Committee (LSDMC) Meeting Agenda
Wednesday, April 8, 2020 

(meeting conducted over Zoom teleconference to adhere to Governor Dewine’s Stay at Home order)
Peg called the meeting to order at 4:00pm
Members Present:
Peg Conway - Chair & Amberley Rep


Amber Simpson - Principal



Marissa Johnson - 3-6 Rep



Gwen Roth - PR Community Rep

Erin Fay - Parent Rep




Brandi Robinson - PRM Staff Rep


Sharon Chaney - Golf Manor Rep


Erica Watson - 9-12 Rep
Jen Jarman - Parent Rep




Beth Van Wassenhove - Parent Rep


Catherine Guimaraes - 6-9 Rep

1. Introductions. What are you thankful for and challenged by during these times?
2. Approval of minutes from March 11 meeting. Minutes approved. 
3. Principal’s Report 

· Lots of meeting and planning for compliance issues. District serves over 36K students. Makes some things difficult to offer on a large scale. Need to reimage computers/tablets for use outside school. 

· Making sure things are still done equitably. That is why paper packets are still being offered. Teachers also reaching out to students who may not have access to internet. 

· Additional servers are being added to District to try to make more bandwidth available to everyone. 

· Teachers are doing a great job reaching out to students and being adaptive to lots of different situations. Staff continuing work of PRM. Had ILT team meeting last week. 

· Send weekly newsletter to staff every Friday. Streamline all info through Ms Simpson to send to all staff. 
· District Learning plan: packets sent home to students initially for week prior to spring break. Next set of packets available for distribution on Monday 4/13 at all food pick-up sites. Costs about $50K to copy packets. 

· Huge cost to get technology into hands of students that do not currently have it. 

· Teachers still using Google classroom and schoology for those students that have access. 

· Early Childhood assessments being waived and testing across Pre-K – 12 is waived. No school report cards next year. Intervention plans will be in place for 3rd grade students going in to 4th grade still needing help. 

· All staff being paid as normal. It is a goal of the District to continue. Requests to trim budgets, but not anticipating staff cuts. 

· Identifying teachers or paraprofessional that do not have technology.

· Teachers focused on completing PD. Part of their work responsibility. Any FREE PD offers are helpful and encouraged. 

· Still connected with mental health partner – children’s home 

· Only sending robocalls to parents if specific to PRM. Electronic info sent out to parents with schoology and powerschool login. This was the 3rd time info has gone out. Just trying to make parents aware and reach as many as possible. 
· District asked not to use ZOOM for teleconferences. For safety and security of students starting Friday no longer using zoom. Teachers have access to Google meet and through schoology.
· Teacher & staff evaluations suspended for remainder of year. Maintain same rating going into next year as they had this year. Administrators’ evaluations will still be happening. 

· 2nd round of internal transfers for staffing started today. Close at EOB Friday. PRM has 6 vacancies posted. 3 as result of internal transfer and 1 retirement. If no inside applicants, they can start to interview out of district applicants.

· No update on growth issues. District is focusing on remote learning. 

· School is continuing to connect to community, including PRM caravan. Next activity will be a video compilation. 

· Lead agency/Resource Coordinator update: Saundra left 3/27 - took a position at UC. Ms. Simpson has had preliminary conversations around next steps. The YMCA wants to know if we are keeping them as a lead agency. Contract with Y through July 2020. Hiring RC should not be dependent on if we extend contract. Referred them to office of community engagement. 

· Office staff that need it are receiving devices and VPN access. Enrollments are being done through board office. As we secure devices, that role will be moved to PRM staff. 

· Teacher teams will be meeting remotely in late April to begin placement for students for next year. 
4. Lead Agency 2020-21
· Should we continue our partnership with the YMCA or look for another lead agency?
· Lead agency employs resource coordinator, district provides funds. LSDMC get voice in who that person is, but they are not CPS employee. RC takes resources from Lead agency to meet needs of school building and community. In coordinating resources, RC partners with community orgs and connects those orgs to lead agency. PRM is disappointed that some resources are not being utilized like they are at other schools.
· We may not have the access or opportunity to hire a new lead agency at this point as it is unlikely that we will be returning to school this year.

· May be best to have Y stay as lead agency and get them to hire and onboard new person for following school year.

· We need to hold Y accountable as well as the office of community engagement to be clear what lead agencies are responsible for and what they will do, not just what they should do. 

· Office of CE has not sent out up to date Lead Agency information. We requested a list last year and when we finally received, it was inaccurate and incomplete. 

· Is there an evaluation or review process for lead agency? There is an MOU completed every year. Peg and Amber sign off on it every year. Lots of turn over in the office. No evaluation in the past 2+ years. Ms Simpson has given feedback, but no formal evaluation. 

· Committee decide with everything going on, we would renew with the Y for 2020-21 school year and will revisit lead agency throughout the year. 
5. After School Partner 2020-21
· The committee is not happy with the Y and their after school offerings.
· The CRC may be an option. They should be able to get a license and be able to accept vouchers

· Ms Simpson will reach out to Christian (at CRC) re: ability to accept vouchers for after school care. Super Saturday Program for state testing prep tutoring going well and attendance was good. 
6. Enrollment Growth issue 
· Peg received a response from District that growth continues to be a high priority. 

· We should keep up advocacy and encourage other parents to advocate, but we still have not received an engagement plan from District. 

7. PTO report
· No report given 
8. LSDMC election for 2020-21 school year
· Peg will reach out to Shawna Murphy to see if we can hold elections remotely.
Meeting adjourned at 5:33pm. The next meeting will be May 13, 4:00p location TBD.
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